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	More people signing up for fuel aid 


Burlington Free Press, September 23, 2003
By Nancy Remsen 
Free Press Staff Writer

Maybe it is chilling memories of last winter's fuel-guzzling temperatures. Maybe it is predictions for another frigid winter. Maybe it is worries about the rising cost of some heating fuels. 

Whatever the reason, 17,693 households have already applied to receive help in paying their winter heating bills, up about 200 applications compared to this time last year. 

"That's a good thing," said Pam Dalley, state Fuel Assistance Program chief. "We want to make sure Vermonters keep warm." 

The Fuel Assistance program begins taking applications in July and leaves the door open until the end of February. During the 2002-2003 heating season, nearly 25,000 Vermonters applied for aid and 17,800 households qualified and received checks. 

Dalley expects to have a federal allocation of $9.9 million to help Vermonters keep their homes warm this winter, she said. Roughly 10 percent is set aside for crisis fuel payments that help people who are down to a quarter tank of fuel and face being cut off for overdue payments. Congress is still negotiating the final amount. 

Last winter, the state received a total of $12.6 million through the federal Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program, with $1.7 million earmarked for crisis fuel aid. 

Dalley said a smaller federal allocation for the coming season would result in smaller checks. 

The deadline to receive fuel-aid checks in December has passed, but those signing up now through Nov. 30 will receive the full amount for which they are eligible in January, Dalley said. Those applying in December or later receive smaller benefits. 

There isn't a set amount, Dalley said. Checks vary depending on fuel type, household size and income. 

Kerry Weston, director of the crisis fuel program for the four northwestern counties served by the Champlain Valley Office of Economic Opportunity, worries that there won't be enough money if Vermont experiences another frigid winter. 

"With the layoffs and current economy," Weston said, "common sense would predict there will be a heavy need." 

Last winter her program spent $519,000 to keep the heat on for 6,630 people living in 2,168 households. Many were employed, Weston said, but couldn't make ends meet. This year she expects her program's allocation will be $397,000. 

Weston said she is encouraging clients to apply to the state's fuel assistance program, sign up with fuel dealers for budget plans with fixed monthly payments and look into conservation measures that could cut heating costs. These are all ways they can avoid emergencies, she said. "Crisis fuel is more of a Band-Aid. It fixes a problem temporarily." 

Dalley advises, "Now that it is fall, people should be thinking that winter is coming and apply for fuel assistance. If in doubt, just apply." She added, "Let's hope the Farmers' Almanac isn't right." 
Contact Nancy Remsen at 229-9141 or nremsen@bfp.burlingtonfreepress.com 
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